
Zee Vermette 
 

 My name is Zee Vermette, and I use they/them pronouns. I have been 
a member of St. Michael and All Angels since Fall 2022. I was raised in the 
Local Churches Movement in Albuquerque but lost my spiritual home when I 
came out in 2015. I attended a handful of churches looking for a new home 
when I finally found St. Michael and All Angels. It has been wonderful to be 
grounded in a community that is faithful in both worship and service. I was 
confirmed in the Episcopal Church this year during the bishop’s visit. 
 
 Since joining St. Michael and All Angels I have worked as a servant of 
worship, in Casa San Miguel, and in the Landing. Prior to joining St. Michael 
and All Angels, I have been involved in a couple of local nonprofits focusing 
on LGBTQ+ rights advocacy and education, and I served on the board of one 
for two years. 
 

I am blessed with so many friends and family members in 
Albuquerque that are striving to live lives of hope and charity, wherever 
they are on their spiritual journey. I love being able to listen to people 
where they are and walking with them on their path. My hope is to serve 
this community that has welcomed me so lovingly with the same spirit of 
companionship that I serve my family and friends. 

 

 


